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Ms. Mary Nichols

Chair, California Air Resources Board

1001 I Street

Sacramento, CA 95812

Dear Ms. Nichols:

Our organization supports a balanced, cost-effective plan to reduce greenhouse gas emissions, but we are very concerned about the cost of the Board’s proposed AB 32 scoping plan.

PTS serves the engineering and professional staffing needs of the California Infrastructure Industries

Since 1995, Principal Technical Services (PTS) has been providing high quality, outsourced engineering and professional personnel to a wide range of clients throughout California. Our clients include the leaders in the petrochemical, power, transportation, and infrastructure related industries providing engineering, procurement, and construction services.

Over the last several decades California’s heavy taxes and extensive bureaucratic regulatory requirements on businesses has established a poor track record of attracting new business into the state and has conversely been successful at driving businesses out of California to more business friendly States.  Putting more cost onto businesses would perpetuate reasons to leave California and thus further reduce a source for the taxes needed to support regulations that are more excessive than the other 49 States.

Currently, California is suffering an economic downturn with high mortgage foreclosures, rising business costs and thousands of lost jobs. In addition, the Legislature and the Governor are contemplating additional tax measures that will raise fuel costs and further burden our economy. Our industry simply cannot afford additional costs for the companies that do business here and the families that live here.

We are not comforted by your staff’s rosy conclusion that the AB 32 scoping plan – the most ambitious regulatory plan ever proposed -- won’t cost a penny to implement. We have been briefed about the increased energy and fuel costs that the proposed AB 32 scoping plan will impose. In particular we are concerned about the higher taxes and fees, higher electricity and natural gas costs, higher fuel costs, higher building and home costs, and higher vehicle costs the AB 32 plan will impose. Make no mistake, these increased costs will make a very bad situation much worse for our industry.

We believe it is vitally important that the Board understand and acknowledge the true costs of the Scoping Plan. For this reason, we are requesting a more accurate assessment of the potential costs of the Scoping Plan to support the Board’s decision-making now and into the future. In addition, we urge your agency to use lower cost strategies to pursue greenhouse gas emission reductions. Specifically, CARB should place higher priority on evaluating the relative cost of alternative approaches to achieving AB 32 emission reduction targets. In particular, research should focus on quantifying how more reliance on cap-and-trade and offset programs could reduce the costs of implementing AB 32.

If you have any questions or need further information, please feel free to contact me directly at 949-268-4023 or by email at rstein@PTSstaffing.com
Sincerely,

Ronald Stein, P.E.

Vice President of Business Development
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